SPM - Day 15 

Today is Saturday and our last day in Spain.  We're going to the Royal Palace in Madrid this morning – we have the first booking – and some of us are taking an optional tour to Segovia to see the castle there which is the model for Disney's Magic Kingdom castle.


After a very good buffet breakfast, we left for the Royal Palace.  It is important to get there first thing in the morning, and that was certainly evident by the time we left.  The entry line for the palace stretched around the block – a very long block – and our guide said that the wait was two hours at that point.  We had the palace all to ourselves when we entered and we could look at the rooms – no photos allowed – and clearly heard our guide's explanation of what we were viewing.  Some of the rooms were really over the top, reminiscent of the palace at Versailles.

We dropped off folks from our tour who were not going to Segovia, and then the rest of us – 26 strong – continued on to Segovia for lunch and a tour of the castle.  To our dismay and the great surprise of the guide, it was raining very hard in Segovia.  This is apparently something of an oddity, but nonetheless we disembarked from our coach and proceeded to climb up to the Plaza Mayor – major square - so we could have lunch.  It was 1 pm.  One favorite local dish is roast suckling pig, which sounded wonderful.  About half of us in the group found a restaurant that could seat us all and we sat in tables of four and ate.  At our table, we each had roast suckling pig which was moist and delicious as well as being a very ample serving.  What a nice surprise. 

What wasn't a nice surprise is that it hadn't stopped raining the entire time and so we took off in the rain climbing up and down until we finally reached the castle.  It indeed looks like the castle at Disneyland. There aren't that many rooms to visit, and they look  medieval in nature to me, but very interesting.  Here, we could take all the photos we wanted, including flash photos.

The rain never let up and we had to walk back on slippery and uneven cobblestones to where the bus was meeting us to return to Madrid.  Being the Saturday before Easter, the roads were relatively quiet and we had no traffic either coming or returning to Madrid.  We got back around 5 pm and started the process of packing - especially figuring out how to pack more than we arrived with - in a finite space.  Being the intrepid travelers that we are, we always bring expanding carry-ons.

Dinner tonight was in the same place as our first night in Madrid – a little restaurant across from the hotel, where our guide told us the kitchen is clean and the food decent.  It was decent and we saw about 1/3 or more of our fellow travelers as we ate dinner and said our good byes.  We have a e-mail list of all those who cared to contribute this information, and hopefully, we'll see some of them again.  Really nice folks. 

We need to rise at 4:15 am tomorrow to make our 7:40am flight home.  I'm ready.  Trip was nice, but time to return to the real world of decent room lighting, great salads, and a normal routine.

